
    

  

Friday 27th September 2024 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Wednesday 2nd October Y6 Macbeth Tuesday 8th October Y5 visit to Tatton Park 

Thursday 10th October World Mental Health 
Day 

Monday 21st October Y2 Pirate Day 

Tuesday 22nd October 9am Y1/2 Harvest Assembly (parents 
welcome) 

3.15 – 4.45pm Y5/6 Disco 

Wednesday 23rd October 9am Nursery and Reception Harvest 
Assembly (parents welcome) 

3.15 – 4.45pm Y1/2 Disco 

Thursday 24th October 9am Y3-6 Harvest Assembly (parents 
welcome) 

3.15 – 4.45pm Y3/4 Disco 

Friday 25th October Flu Vaccines   
            

    Aldwyn Primary School     
Lumb Lane, Audenshaw, Manchester M34 5SF 

0161 370 3626 Email: admin@aldwyn.tameside.sch.uk 

Intrahealth will be in school on Friday 25th October to administer the flu vaccine to children in Years Reception 

to Year Six. Please complete the attached consent form as soon as possible. It is important that the form is 

completed for all children even if you are declining the vaccine. 

https://nhsimms.azurewebsites.net/session/61456529 

 

 The nursery children are starting to settle well and making lots 

of new friends within Nursery.  

This week in Nursery we have been looking at all things 

Autumn. We spent some time in our little courtyard to 

search for autumn leaves and sticks to make pictures with. The 

children all really enjoyed spending time in there.  

With their Autumn finds we made magic leaf wands and a leaf 

'This is Me' picture.  

The children have also enjoyed learning the songs for the 

'Harvest Festival'  

 

https://nhsimms.azurewebsites.net/session/61456529


 
  

We are so proud of how well the Reception children have settled into 

their new class and routine. 

 

They have made new friends and have enjoyed exploring all areas of the 

classroom especially the outdoor environment. 

 

This week we have started the topic ' Down the Farm’. Our first text is I 

Love Animals. The children have painted and drawn their favourite 

animals and made wonderful animal actions and sounds when describing 

which animal they like best.  

Next week we will begin the story, What the Ladybird Heard and we 

have exciting activities planned linked to the text.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

Year 1 had an exciting week in science, learning all 

about how sound travels using cup walkie-talkies. 

Working in pairs, they took turns being the listener 

and the speaker, experimenting with different 

variables. They tested the volume of their voices, the 

distance between them and how the tension of the 

string affected the sound. It’s safe to say the 

classroom was buzzing with noise but everyone had 

a fantastic time! 

This week in PSHE, Year 5 were 

learning that it was important to 

understand our rights and 

responsibilities as a citizen of our 

country. We worked together in 

teams to sort our rights into three 

categories and enjoyed reading a 

book about Audrey Hepburn; the 

famous actress who was also a 

tireless advocate for children’s 

rights. 

Year 2 have been investigating information technology. 

They have been comparing information technology that 

they may find in school to the sort of information 

technology they might see on the hight street and in 

shops.  We have looked at different devices, what they 

are used for and how some of them are linked together. 

For example, bar codes, scanners in shops, shop tills, and 

contactless payment. All of these use some form of 

information technology to work even though they may 

not look like a computer or laptop. Children sorted items 

that they would find on the high street and items they 

might find in a shop. They realised that some would 

appear in both places such as CCTV and cash machines. 

 



 

On Wednesday afternoon, the Forest School group had a great time making bracelets from elder. We had to use 

special elder boring tools (very similar to tent pegs!) to extract the pith, which was soft and foamy, to leave 

hollow tubes. We then threaded them to create a bracelet. Ancient folklore suggests that elder gives you 

wisdom, so we have very wise Year 4’s who left the forest on Wednesday! 

 

 

  This term, in art, Year 4 are using the flora and fauna of the 

rainforest as inspiration for our artwork. This week, we began by 

drawing images from the rainforest, like the patterns on a leaf or 

fruit or the fur or skin of an animal. We also used viewfinders, to 

focus on smaller sections we found interesting replicating textures 

and patterns. 

 



 

European Day of Languages 

 

The children had a great time on Thursday 

when we had a focus on Spain to recognise 

European Day of Languages. The children had 

the opportunity to learn some of the 

language, taste some foods, learn about 

famous Spanish artists and the culture of 

Spain. 
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Attendance for this week = 95.5% 

  
Congratulations to class 2MK who 

have had 98% attendance this week. 

Well Done! 

 

We are having a pirate 

themed lunchtime on 

Thursday 3rd October 

where we would like to 

invite all children in 

Reception, Year 1 & 

Year 2 to our special 

lunch.  

 

If your child normally 

has a packed lunch, 

you can book them a 

space for the meal via 

trips on Arbor. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Birthday Message 
 

We wish you many happy returns of the day. 
We hope you will be healthy and strong all the way 

Strong to do right, slow to do wrong, 
And thoughtful of others all day long. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

This week we celebrate the birthdays of: 
Rayhan James Ava Zachary 
Ava  Ava Noah Sienna 
 Cooper Miss Ellis  
    

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Each week teachers choose a star of the week based on the Aldwyn Values.  
The winners of this week’s awards are: 
 

Jaxon Isabelle Akorede Maddison Liddy Samuel 
Roan Esmee Georgie Sean Leo  Billie 
Sienna Olivia Grayson Dolcie Helios Adam 
Darbey Isla Vass Leen Emmy Milo 

 Muhammad Olivia  Eden Annie  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If your child would like to go to the disco, please send money in a named envelope to your 

child’s class teacher by Friday 18th October. 

Children will bring their costumes/disco clothes with them in the morning and will have time to 

change before going into the hall. At the end of the disco, the children will be dismissed from 

their classroom door. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Applications for Tameside residents must be made via  www.tameside.gov.uk/schools/admissions by  31st 

October 2024. 

http://www.tameside.gov.uk/schools/admissions


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Intrahealth will be in school on Friday 25t h Oct ober to admini ster the flu vaccine to childr en in Years Reception to Y ear Six. Please complete the attached consent form a s soon as possi ble. The for m will close on 12th Oct ober at midnight. It is important that the form is complete d for all children eve n if y ou are de clining the vaccine.  

https://nhsi mms.azurewebsites .net/se ssion/61 45652 9  

 

 

 

 

 

Do you shop at ASDA? Do you have the ASDA Rewards App? If you do, please consider choosing Aldwyn in their 

new campaign to raise funds for schools. It doesn’t cost the shopper anything, but a donation will be made to 

Aldwyn each time you shop. 

https://nhsimms.azurewebsites.net/session/61456529

